
September 11, 2019 

 

Notice of Proposed Emergency Action 
 

Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code section 11346.1, subdivision (a)(1), the 

Department of Justice (Department) is providing notice of proposed re-adoption of emergency  

regulations regarding the Unique Serial Number Application process for new California 

residents. There have been no changes to the text of the previously adopted regulations. 

 

Submission of Comments 
 

Government Code section 11346.1, subdivision (a)(2) requires that, at least five working days 

prior to submission of the proposed emergency action to the Office of Administrative Law 

(OAL), the adopting agency provide a notice of the proposed emergency action to every person 

who has filed a request for notice of regulatory action with the agency. After submission of the 

proposed emergency to the OAL, the OAL shall allow interested persons five calendar days to 

submit comments on the proposed emergency regulations as set forth in Government Code 

section 11349.6. 

 

The text of the proposed emergency regulations and the “Finding of Emergency” are included 

with this Notice and are posted on the Department’s website at http://oag.ca.gov/firearms. 

 

The Department plans to file the emergency rulemaking package with OAL at least five working 

days from the date at the top of this notice. After submission of the proposed emergency to the 

OAL, the OAL shall allow interested persons five calendar days to submit comments on the 

proposed emergency regulations as set forth in Government Code section 11349.6. 

 

If you would like to comment on the proposed emergency regulation amendments or the Finding 

of Emergency, your comments must conform to the following: 

 

• In writing only; 

• Contain a notation that the comment is for OAL consideration in connection with 

proposed emergency regulations; 

• Identify the topic of the emergency regulation, Firearms: Identifying Information and the 

Unique Serial Number Application Process for Self-Manufactured or Self-Assembled 

Firearms; Existing and New California Residents; and, 

• Received by both the Department and the OAL within five days of the Department’s 

filing with OAL. 

 

Responding to comments is strictly at the Department’s discretion. 

 

Send comments simultaneously to: 

 

Department of Justice       Office of Administrative Law 

Bureau of Firearms       300 Capitol Mall, Suite 1250 

Attn: Kamran Ali       Sacramento, CA 95814 

P.O Box 160487 

Sacramento, CA 95816 

 

Or FirearmsIDregs@doj.ca.gov     Or staff@oal.ca.gov 

http://oag.ca.gov/firearms
mailto:FirearmsIDregs@doj.ca.gov
staff@oal.ca.gov

	Submission of Comments

